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CONSTRUCTION TRADES ADVISORY & APPEALS BOARD 

Proceedings 

 

March 30, 2021 

1100 10th Street/Zoom 

City Center North 

2:00 PM 

 

 
I. Call to Order 

 

President Jim Morris called the meeting to order at 2:14 PM. Board members Jim Morris, Brad Shade 

Dick Spitler, Dave Powell, Brian Persons were present virtually, Don Hobart and Larry Pickrel were 

present in person. Board members Wendell Heyen, Andy Phelps, Bill Gillard and Gene Leach were 

absent. Staff present in person were Chief Building Official Tim Swanson, virtually were Senior Plans 

Examiner Matt Wagy, Electrical Inspectors Dusty Shepherd and Casey Herren. 

 

II. Introductions  

 

III. Approval of the June 20, 2019 Board Meeting Minutes 

 
Jim Morris asked if there were any comments or corrections to the June 20, 2019 Board Meeting Minutes. 

Hearing none, Don Hobart made a motion to approve the June 20, 2019 Board Meeting Minutes, Second 

by Larry Pickrel. With no further discussion, vote was 7-0 for approval of the minutes.  

 
IV. Review of proposed amendments to the Greeley Municipal Code. 

 

Jim stated that the purpose of the meeting was to review the proposed amendments to the 2020 National 

Electrical Code (NEC) for adoption. Jim turned it over to Tim Swanson to discuss the review. Tim stated 

that the first three amendments, which were deletions, had previously been reviewed and supported by the 

Board, in past meeting over the last couple years. Tim has assembled the Board to review once again, and 

vote to support presenting those amendments to City Council. The fourth proposed amendment was 

actually a minor change to an existing amendment, which merely adds the words “and two”, and a pointer 

to a new Article in the NEC. Tim asked if there were any questions on the four amendments. Hearing 

none, Larry Pickrel made a motion to approve the four amendments as proposed, second by Dick Spitler. 

With no further discussion, vote was 7-0 for approval of the minutes.  

  

V. Discussion and approval to recommend adoption of the 2020 National Electrical Code to City 

Council 

 

Jim Morris asked if there was any further discussion or questions before voting to recommend adoption of 

the 2020 NEC to the City Council. Hearing none, Dick Spitler made a motion to recommend the adoption 

of the 2020 National Electrical Code, with the proposed amendments, to City Council. Second by Dave 

Powell. With no further discussion, vote was 7-0 for approval.  

 

VI. Old Business 

 

None 

 

VII. New Business 

 

None 
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VIII. Adjournment 

 

Jim Morris asked if there was any Old Business, or New Business to discuss. Hearing none, he said he 

would entertain a motion to adjourn. Brad Shade made a motion to adjourn. Second by Brian Persons. 

With no further discussion, vote was 7-0 for approval. 

                                                                                                         

            Meeting adjourned at 2:27 PM 
 

 

              Jim Morris, Chair_________________________ 

 

__________________________________ 

Timothy H. Swanson, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 


